	
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL       
	     16                         
	
	   110
	
	
	

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  13th June 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllrs D Knight (Chair), Cllrs E Cosier, Mrs P Darnton and  J Madden
Absent:  Cllrs C Hill, P Thompson,  A Warnes and Mrs A Tupper
In Attendance:  PCSO Stuart McClosky and J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  9      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0068
16-17/0069
16-17/0070

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Hill was absent as she was being taken out for her birthday.  Cllr Thompson was on
holiday and Cllr Warnes and Mrs Tupper had other work-related commitments.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
PSCO Stuart McClosky gave a report on behalf of the Police.  In the last month the Police
had received a total of 54 calls, 10 for anti-social behaviour which were classed as random 

as there was no pattern to them. There were 10 assaults which was quite a high number but 
4 were from the same address.  There was one dog bite, one Police Officer assault outside 
the Co-op, one dwelling burglary, 2 shed break-ins, 4 incidents of damage, one of which was 
at the sports pavilion, one motor vehicle theft and 4 door-knocks which were deemed 
suspicious.
PCSO McClosky confirmed that 2 addresses were dominating the Police workload at the 

moment but they were working with landlords to try to resolve the issues.
All information received from the Police was put through a record system and acted on 

accordingly.

PCSO McClosky confirmed that the Road Policing Unit in Totton would be carrying out

speed checks in various areas of the village, including Rownhams Road, during the summer.

Cllr Knight thanked PCSO McClosky for attending and he left the meeting.
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	16-17/0071
16-17/0072
16-17/0073
16-17/0074
16-17/0075
	OPEN PERIOD

Nine members of the public had attended to raise their concerns regarding planning

application 16/01154/FULLS, Nutburn Hollow, Sandy Lane which was for the demolition

of the existing dwelling and erection of 5  houses with double garages/car ports.

One of the residents of Sandy Lane set out the 4 main objections on behalf of other residents 
of the Lane (copy attached).  Cllr Darnton suggested the residents contact Cllr Celia Dowden, 
their Borough Councillor, to help them present their case to TVBC.

There were other discussions around the allotments and traffic calming in Nutburn Lane.
The Clerk undertook to follow through issues raised about the allotments and to contact 
PCSO McClosky to ensure that Nutburn Road was included in any speed checks.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would follow up issues with the allotments and

contact PCSO McClosky concerning speed checks in Nutburn Road.
MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the Minutes of the Annual Assembly, AGM and May 

meetings be accepted as an accurate record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING

POLICE CRIME COMMISSIONER (Minute 16-17/0008)
The Clerk had not yet received a reply from the Police and Crime Commissioner to her

invitation to attend a Parish Council meeting.  There had also been no reply from the 

Police to a request for more information concerning crime recording, the number of
arrests made and any prosecutions made.  The Clerk to chase.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would seek a reply from the Police and from the Office

of the Police and Crime Commissioner

REVIEW OF INTERNAL AUDIT (Minute 16-17/0021)
The Internal Audit had been received and emailed to all Councillors. It was

noted that next year’s Internal Audit should also include pension arrangements.  The 

Internal Audit was agreed (previously by email to meet the deadline of 6th June)

as adequate and met the necessary criteria.

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0031)
No further progress had been made.  The Clerk to chase TVBC regarding release

of 106 funding for the installation of two barbecues, one at the Recreation Ground and

one at Mountbatten Park.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would chase TVBC concerning the release of 106 funding
	Action:  Parish Clerk
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	16-17/0076
16-17/0077
16-17/0078
16-17/0079
16-17/0080

	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (Minute 16-17/0032)
Cllr Madden reported that progress was being made.  All the information received

from Village Day had been collated and the committee had liaised with Marianne

Piggin.  TVBC were helping with an online poll which would also be displayed in

the Beadle.  TVBC’s Community Officers were proposing that they go into the local

schools and involve the pupils in an exercise which would help them get to know what is 
going on in their village and to get them involved.

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 16-17/0033)
The Clerk had continued to add material to the website including all the Parish

Council’s policies and procedures, all the reports from the Annual Assembly,

the mandatory accounting information necessary to meet the criteria of the transparency 
laws and information on the Youth Club and Recreational Facilities.  It was agreed that the

website should go live within the next few days.  Councillors could then decide if

they wanted to add, remove or change the order of any of the items.
RESOLVED:  that the website should go live within the next few days and the Clerk

would email all Councillors to let them know.

CYCLEPATH AT SANDY LANE JUNCTION WITH CASTLE LANE

(Minute 16-17/0034)
HCC were adamant that works to the cycleway at the junction of Sandy Lane and Castle

Lane would be added to a list of sites needing attention but would not be classed  as a 
priority.  The Parish Council felt there was no further progress that could be made.
PAVILION PLANS (Minute 16-17/0035)
Planning permission was still awaited.

LEASE FOR SCOUT HUT (Minute 16-17/0036)
The secretary of the North Baddesley Scout Group had been in contact with the Clerk
and suggested that a draft lease  needed to be presented to the Scout Association Trustee

Corporation and that the Parish Council’s Solicitors needed to prepare this draft.  The secretary

agreed to informally go through the lease identifying anything that needed to be added

or deleted.  There was also a suggestion that the lease be extended to 30 or even 50 years.

It was agreed to discuss this further at the next full Council meeting and add it to the

Agenda.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would add this item to the July Full Council meeting agenda.
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	16-17/0081
16-17/0082
16-17/0083
16-17/0084
16-17/0085
16-17/0086

	ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0039)
There were long discussions concerning issues raised regarding the upkeep of the

allotments.  There were a couple of plots which were causing concern and it was

agreed that Cllrs Thompson and Warnes would be asked to meet with the allotment

holders concerned to sort out the issues.  The Clerk to liaise with the people concerned.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would ask Cllrs Thompson and Warnes to meet with the

allotment holders concerned.

LIBRARY  (Minute 16-17/0040)
No further progress had been made concerning the central heating and the radiators.

COMPLAINTS(Minute 16-17/0058)
There were lengthy discussions concerning the handling of a recent complaint and

how the Parish Council should deal with them in the future.
TENNIS
It was agreed that David Trew would be asked to proceed with setting up
an online key fob system to get things started with regard to setting up a tennis club.  It was 
stressed that Rosemary Williams should have a couple of spare fobs for people who wanted 
a one-off game.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with David Trew concerning

setting up a key fob system.

AIR QUALITY MONITORING

The Clerk had circulated air quality monitoring data from TVBC, Eastleigh Borough 
Council and Southampton City Council to all Councillors.  There were lengthy discussions 
over whether the Parish Council should proceed with air quality monitoring in the village 
and it was agreed that the Clerk would seek a quotation for supply and analysis of 36 tubes 
(12 in 3 different locations) for a period of 6 months.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would seek a quotation for 6 months.
WARREN FARM SOLAR FARM

It was agreed that the Parish Council would stick to their original agreement,

signed on 4th December 2015, to receive an annual payment of £1500.  However

the agreement should be amended to include a clause that should the solar farm be sold,

the new owner will take on the liability for continued payment of the £1500 per annum

to North Baddesley Parish Council for the 25 years until 2040.  The Clerk to liaise

with the developers of the solar farm.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would liaise with Anesco concerning the agreement.
	BLOC
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	16-17/0087
16-17/0088
16-17/0089
16-17/0090
16-17/0091
16-17/0092

	CORRESPONDENCE

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Members present were asked to confirm whether there were any amendments to their

Declarations of Interest signed last May when they took up office.  Cllr Knight declared a 
change in his occupation.  The Clerk to forward this information to TVBC – all absent 
members to be emailed.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would notify TVBC of any 
amendments to Councillors’ Declarations of Interest.   
LOLLIPOP LADY

An email had been received from a resident concerning timings employed by the lollipop
lady when halting traffic in Rownhams Road. The Clerk to inform the resident that the 
lollipop lady was employed by HCC Traffic Control and that the email should be directed 
to them.  RESOLVED:  The Clerk to inform the resident to forward their email to HCC 
Traffic Control.

SANDY LANE

Permission was granted to a resident who had offered to clear fallen branches from

Sandy Lane and also to use the overflow car park in the summer of 2017 for guests

at a function for his daughter’s wedding.  The Clerk to inform the resident.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would inform the resident.

PENSIONS AUTO ENROLMENT

The Clerk had completed the Declaration of Compliance to the Pensions Regulator

on the staging date of 1st June 2016 to fulfil the Parish Council’s automatic enrolment 

duties.

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
TVBC – Adopted Local Plan 2011-2029 – handed to Cllr Madden
HARAH – Rural Housing Week – notification of roadshows taking place 11-15 July 2016
CPRE – Renewal of Subscription – agreed.
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

Apart from the ongoing issues with the cycleway at the junction of Sandy Lane and
Castle Lane, there were no other health and safety issues.

	Fascia boards
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	16-17/0093

	QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Mrs Darnton queried a reference made in the recently emailed Youth Club Report 

of the involvement of the Deputy Head Teacher at Romsey School and thought it ought to 

be Mountbatten School.  Cllr Knight agreed to liaise with the Youth Leader.

RESOLVED: that Councillor Knight would liaise with the Youth Leader

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0094
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary
	    249.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI
	    724.49 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Recreation Ground and Contract 3
	    131.25
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HALC – Employment update training
	      42.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Habistore – Hardware items
	        3.99
	
	
	
	
	

	
	County Locksmith – Keys for pavilion
	      36.25
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s Churchyard (April)
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd -  Maintenance of St John’s Churchyard (May)
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	S M Butler – Internal audit
	    651.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk allowance
	    737.16
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Paul Pimley – Beadle Editor
	    140.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Scouts – Beadle delivery
	      75.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Inprint – Beadle Printer
	  1210.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Winchester Garden Machinery – Repairs to tractor
	    273.84
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Contract 3 Recreation Ground
	      71.25
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s churchyard (June)
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Cleaning cover
	      84.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Habistore – Hardware items
	      42.85
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Arco Ltd – Pavilion supplies
	      78.91
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£9192.39
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:  Cllr J Madden Cllr Seconded:  Cllr D Knight

	
	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0095
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/01308/FULLS 

	138 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	Extend roof at rear to provide bedroom and 

ensuite  No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	16/01365/FULLS
	15 Firgrove Road
North Baddesley
	Proposed new 3 bed dwelling with parking

 after removal of existing garage; single storey 

side extension to provide enlarged living area to
existing dwelling and new access.

No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at   10.05pm
	
	
	
	
	


